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25th June 2024

St Edmund’s Nursery School Childcare costs from 1st September 2024
Dear Families,

I am writing to let you know that there will be an increase in childcare fees from 1st September 2024.

In accordance with the childcare contract terms and conditions, we are providing two months’ notice of the increase in fees. For those of you receiving help with childcare costs, this should allow sufficient time to notify Universal Credit or Tax Credits of the increase.

Although we try to keep fees to a minimum, significant increases in our own costs (salaries, utilities and food) have unfortunately left us with no choice but to implement this increase from September. We refuse to compromise on the quality of education and care we provide for your children, but do need to remain sustainable. 

In comparing our costs to other local Early Years settings, we are confident that we have kept our childcare prices competitive and as low as possible without compromising our service to you. 

Looking forward, the government proposals to extend funded (free to families) childcare, detailed below, will support some families with future costs.

· From September 2024, 15 hours of free childcare will be extended down to the age of nine months. 

· From September 2025, working parents of children aged nine months and upwards will be entitled to 30 hours free childcare per week right up to their child starting school. 

We strongly encourage you to look at the HMRC website ‘Childcare Choices’ to see what you are eligible for and apply for funding codes via this website before the term starts.

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
Snack money – from September 2024, we will be asking for a voluntary contribution of £1 per week per child in the Under 2’s and 2-3’s (Green and Blue Classes) as well as 3-5’s (Red and Yellow Classes). This contribution helps to cover the cost of snack and other resources for additional experiences such as baking, forest schools and local visits. 

Some other changes to be aware of: 

From September 2024 all parents will receive an invoice for their nursery costs (including those parents currently only paying for meals) via the nursery’s Famly App. Payments can be made via the government’s Tax-free Childcare Account, directly through your bank or by card/cash at reception.

Invoices will usually be annualised, so that your monthly amount will remain the same all year round. Meal costs will be charged in line with our attendance policy so again your costs will remain the same all year round. This means that meal costs will still be charged when your child is absent.
Please look at the Types of Provision we offer at St Edmund’s. Additional provision/education over and above the free entitlement will be charged for.

The new St Edmund’s fee structure, approved by the Governing Body (applicable from September 2024) is enclosed with this letter.
If you have any questions or require any further information regarding your future childcare costs, please let us know.

Yours sincerely,

Deborah Saia

Senior Administrator
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